
Baldwin Planning Board 

Meeting Minutes 

June 14, 2018 

I. Call to order 

Norm Blake called to order the regular meeting of the Baldwin Planning Board at 7:00 

PM on June 14, 2018 at the Baldwin Town Hall. 

II. Roll call 

Norm Blake conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: PB members 

Norm Blake, Jo Pierce, Matt Fricker and Nichol Ernst; Selectmen Jeff Sanborn and 

Dwight Warren; CEO Wes Sunderland. 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Matt Fricker reviewed minutes from meetings on 4/12 & 26 and 5/10 & 24. The 

minutes were approved as summarized. 

IV. Open issues 

a) Wayne Fuller Gravel and Cattle –  

 Site walk was held 6/9 at 8:00.  No members of the public showed up. 

 A Public Hearing is tentatively scheduled for July 12 and a Public 

Notice advertised and Abutter Letters sent out pending achievement of 

key issue noted below. 

 Van Hertel owns the land and needs to submit a signed CUP even 

though Wayne Fuller leases the land from him and has been working 

on the draft CUP.  The Public Hearing, Public Notice and Abutter 

Letters depends on receiving notice by 6/22 that a CUP with Van 

Hertel’s signature will be submitted by 6/28/18. 

 Sub-surface water survey could be waived due to nature of 

topography. 

 CUP needs to note contour lines for identifying ground level to ensure 

that excavation does not go below ground level (contour lines 

identified as 316-314). 

 Still need insurance certificate and information on valuation for bond. 



b) SLZO 

 The DEP completed its review of the Town’s recently adopted 

shoreland zoning ordinance and map.  Due to a number of deficiencies 

the Department intends to conditionally approve the ordinance.  This 

means that the conditions in the Department Order will address the 

deficiencies, but must also be administered and enforced by the Town 

as though it has been adopted by the Town.  The Town can further 

amend its ordinance at the next Town Meeting to eliminate the 

deficiencies and then the Department can fully approve the Ordinance.   

o Letter and order from DEP attached. 

 Get Lee Feldman/SMP&DC to re-engage and help.  Be ready for 

Town Meeting in 2019. Funds expended appear to be $1,152 vs. 

$2,000 special budget. Motion made, unanimously approved.  

V. New business 

a) Noise Complaint – End of Douglas Hill Rd. 

b) Noise from shooting rifles and automatic weapons.  It was noted that the 

Town does not have a “Noise Ordinance”, although we do have an ordinance 

that addresses shooting ranges.  A discussion ensued regarding coverage by 

the ordinance for a commercial shooting range vs. the need for a new 

ordinance covering noise. 

VI. Adjournment 

Norm Blake adjourned the meeting at 8:00 PM. 

Minutes submitted by:  Matt Fricker 

















From: Morse, Michael J
To: Norman Blake; Stickmanfrick
Cc: Deborah Wakefield; Danielle Taylor; Lee Jay Feldman; Josiah Pierce; David Strock; Jeff Sanborn; Dwight Warren;

Jim Dolloff
Subject: RE: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
Date: Tuesday, June 12, 2018 10:31:18 AM

Hello Norman,
 
Thank you for getting back to me.  The Department will move forward with issuing the conditional
order, namely because our review/signature deadline is Friday at close of business.  The comment
deadline yesterday was simply that, a comment period in case the Town felt that there was an error
in the draft Department order.  Issuance of the Order does not in any way preclude the Town from
making amendments at a future town meeting to correct the ordinance.  In fact, the Department
highly encourages and strongly recommends that the Town do so.  Once those corrections are
adopted then the Department could repeal the conditional order and the ordinance would be fully
approved.  That is a separate process though from the one we are in right now with the Friday
signature deadline. 
 
Also, once corrections are drafted in advance of a future town meeting, please feel free to send the
draft to me to review well before going to vote at town meeting.  That would allow us to review the
document to see if it would fully meet the requirements so that once adopted the ordinance could
be fully approved (which helps the Town).  This is not required, but it is a service we provide to
municipalities.
 
Hopefully this helps to clarify the matter, but please don’t hesitate to contact me with any
questions. 
 
Thanks,
Mike
 
Mike Morse
Assistant Shoreland Zoning Coordinator
Maine Department of Environmental Protection
312 Canco Road
Portland, Maine 04103
207-822-6328
www.maine.gov/dep
 

From: Norman Blake [mailto:wa1ivb@att.net] 
Sent: Monday, June 11, 2018 9:04 AM
To: Morse, Michael J <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>; Stickmanfrick <stickmanfrick@ptd.net>
Cc: Deborah Wakefield <dwakefieldbaldwin@yahoo.com>; Danielle Taylor
<dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; Lee Jay Feldman <ljfeldman@smpdc.org>; Josiah Pierce
<unclejo@cpierce.com>; David Strock <dastrock@gmail.com>; Jeff Sanborn
<jsanborn326@yahoo.com>; Dwight Warren <dwightwarren4@gmail.com>; Jim Dolloff
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<jdolloffbaldwin@yahoo.com>
Subject: Re: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
 
Mike....

The  Baldwin  Planning Boardwould like to request an extension of the  appeal date from today
to July 13 2018.   Your email came a bit out of sequence for our Planning Board meeting
schedule.  Additionally, we will probably want to be contracting with Lee Feldman again to
assist us.  Our next Planning Board meeting is this Thursday and we will bring the matter up
to the full board then.  I had briefly talked with member Josiah Pierce at a site walk last week,
but to have brought in additional board members to the conversation might have violated
Maine's open meeting laws, since Shoreland matters weren't on the agenda for the other site
walk.  The 13 July date will give us two meetings to deal with this, and possibly get us tucked
into Lee Feldman's schedule.  His assistance has been valuable for Baldwin and we'd like to
continue with that.

Please let us know if this works for you.  I'd like to get this Shoreland stuff finally put to bed,
and with the approval of the Townspeople before I get much older.

Regards,
Norman B. Blake
Chairman, Baldwin Planning Board
 

From: "Morse, Michael J" <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>
To: Stickmanfrick <stickmanfrick@ptd.net> 
Cc: Deborah Wakefield <dwakefieldbaldwin@yahoo.com>; Danielle Taylor
<dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; Lee Jay Feldman <ljfeldman@smpdc.org>; Josiah Pierce
<unclejo@cpierce.com>; Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net>
Sent: Tuesday, June 5, 2018 12:04 PM
Subject: RE: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
 
Hello Matt,
 
The Department has completed its review of the Town’s recently adopted shoreland zoning
ordinance and map.  Due to a number of deficiencies the Department intends to
conditionally approve the ordinance.  This means that the conditions in our Department
Order will address the deficiencies, but must also be administered and enforced by the
Town as though it has been adopted by the Town.  The Town can further amend its
ordinance at the next Town Meeting to eliminate the deficiencies and then the Department
can fully approve the Ordinance. 

I’ve attached the draft conditional approval order for your review.  If you have any
questions/comments, please let me know.

Thank you for your assistance with all of this! 

Thanks,
Mike
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Mike Morse
Assistant Shoreland Zoning Coordinator
Maine Department of Environmental Protection
312 Canco Road
Portland, Maine 04103
207-822-6328
www.maine.gov/dep
 
From: Stickmanfrick [mailto:stickmanfrick@ptd.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 18, 2018 10:08 AM
To: Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net>
Cc: Morse, Michael J <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>; Deborah Wakefield
<dwakefieldbaldwin@yahoo.com>; Danielle Taylor <dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; Lee Jay
Feldman <ljfeldman@smpdc.org>; Josiah Pierce <unclejo@cpierce.com>
Subject: Re: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
 
Hi Folks, I’m on the road right now, but will take care of this when I get back next
week. Thanks! Matt

Matthew Fricker
(215) 527-2822
Sent from my iPhone

On Apr 18, 2018, at 9:40 AM, Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net> wrote:

 
Good Morning Mike...
 
We are in the process of getting another copy printed out without the "draft" stamp on it,
and then get it to Debbie, our town clerk, to be attested and forwarded to you.  But we
haven't forgotten you! 
 
Regards,
Norm

From: "Morse, Michael J" <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>
To: Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net>; Deborah Wakefield
<dwakefieldbaldwin@yahoo.com> 
Cc: 'Danielle Taylor' <dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; 'Lee Jay Feldman'
<ljfeldman@smpdc.org>; Josiah Pierce <unclejo@cpierce.com>; Matthew D Fricker
<stickmanfrick@ptd.net>
Sent: Wednesday, April 18, 2018 9:35 AM
Subject: RE: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
 
Hello Debbie and Norm,
 
I’m just checking in to see if you’ve had an opportunity yet to locate the final adopted
version of the map, and if so, if you would be able to forward me an attested copy of
the map.  There’s no huge rush for me, but we will not be able to begin our 45-day
review period until we’ve received the document.  This might be important to folks in
town looking to begin projects affected by the new regulations and map.
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Thanks,
Mike
 
Mike Morse
Assistant Shoreland Zoning Coordinator
Maine Department of Environmental Protection
312 Canco Road
Portland, Maine 04103
207-822-6328
www.maine.gov/dep
 
From: Norman Blake [mailto:wa1ivb@att.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 10:58 AM
To: Matthew D Fricker <stickmanfrick@ptd.net>; Morse, Michael J
<Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>
Cc: 'Danielle Taylor' <dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; 'Lee Jay Feldman'
<ljfeldman@smpdc.org>; Josiah Pierce <unclejo@cpierce.com>; Deborah Wakefield
<dwakefieldbaldwin@yahoo.com>
Subject: Re: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
 
All..
I am including our Town Clerk of 25 years, Debbie, in this as she tends to know about this sort of
thing...  Right Deb?
Norm
 

From: Matthew D Fricker <stickmanfrick@ptd.net>
To: "'Morse, Michael J'" <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov> 
Cc: 'Danielle Taylor' <dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; 'Lee Jay Feldman' <ljfeldman@smpdc.org>;
Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net>; Josiah Pierce <unclejo@cpierce.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 10:53 AM
Subject: RE: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP Review
 
Hi Mike,
 
Here is the.pdf of the SLZ map.  It is noted as coming from SMPDC and marked
“draft”.  I’m still “learning the ropes” as Planning Board Secretary, so am looking
into what we need to do to make it an “attested” copy.
 
Thanks again,
 
Matt
 
From: Morse, Michael J [mailto:Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 10:25 AM
To: Stickmanfrick <stickmanfrick@ptd.net>
Cc: Danielle Taylor (dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com)
<dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; Lee Jay Feldman (ljfeldman@smpdc.org)
<ljfeldman@smpdc.org>
Subject: RE: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP
Review
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That’s very good, Matt.  I’m very pleased to hear that the Town will have both a
new ordinance and map.  That should make things much better for town officials
and the regulated community.  Please be sure the map is an attested copy, so if
that means that it’s a paper copy mailed to me then that is fine. 

Thanks,
Mike
 
Mike Morse
Assistant Shoreland Zoning Coordinator
Maine Department of Environmental Protection
312 Canco Road
Portland, Maine 04103
207-822-6328
www.maine.gov/dep
 
From: Stickmanfrick [mailto:stickmanfrick@ptd.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 10:07 AM
To: Morse, Michael J <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>
Cc: Danielle Taylor (dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com)
<dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>; Lee Jay Feldman (ljfeldman@smpdc.org)
<ljfeldman@smpdc.org>
Subject: Re: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine DEP
Review
 
Mike, 
 
It was a complete new ordinance and it has a new map with it as well. 
 
I’m sending this from my iPhone but will forward a .pdf file of the map later this
morning from my laptop. 
 
Please let us know if you need any more information. 
 
Am copying Norm Blake and Jo Pierce in case they have anything to add. 
 
Thanks a lot, 
 
Matt

Matthew Fricker
(215) 527-2822
Sent from my iPhone

On Apr 11, 2018, at 9:29 AM, Morse, Michael J <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>
wrote:

Hello Mr. Fricker,
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Thank you for forwarding the recently adopted ordinance.  Was this a
fully new ordinance adopted by the Town and the former ordinance
repealed (100% replacement)?  Or, was the former ordinance
amended?  If the latter then please forward an attested copy of the
ordinance that depicts exactly what changed in the amendments (e.g.
strike-through/underlined, or track change formatting) so that we can
identify and review the specific changes to the ordinance.
 
Also, I’m aware that the Town’s shoreland zoning map has been
rather lacking in terms of quality, detail, etc.  Did the Town adopt a
new map as well?

Thank you,
Mike
 
Mike Morse
Assistant Shoreland Zoning Coordinator
Maine Department of Environmental Protection
312 Canco Road
Portland, Maine 04103
207-822-6328
www.maine.gov/dep
 
From: Matthew D Fricker [mailto:stickmanfrick@ptd.net] 
Sent: Thursday, March 29, 2018 10:27 AM
To: Morse, Michael J <Michael.J.Morse@maine.gov>
Cc: Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net>; Josiah Pierce
<unclejo@cpierce.com>; ljfeldman@smpdc.org; Dwight Warren
<dwightwarren4@gmail.com>; Jeff Sanborn
<jsanborn326@yahoo.com>; jdolloffbaldwin@yahoo.com; Danielle
Taylor <dtaylorbaldwin@gmail.com>
Subject: Town of Baldwin Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for Maine
DEP Review
 
Dear Mr. Morse,
 
During 2017 and early 2018 the Baldwin Planning Board worked
with Lee Jay Feldman and the Southern Maine Planning &
Development Commission to revise the Town’s Shoreland Zoning
Ordinance, striving to align it with the State model.
 
At the Baldwin Town Meeting on March 10, 2018 the following
Article was moved as read, seconded and accepted:

Article 71: SHORELAND ORDINANCE To see if the Town
will vote to adopt the new Baldwin Shoreland Zoning
Ordinance as recommended by the Planning Board.

 
We are now submitting the updated Shoreland Zoning Ordinance
(attached) to you for review.  We look forward to receiving a new
ME DEP Order (Shoreland Zoning) that will hopefully approve the
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Shoreland Zoning Ordinance for the Town of BALDWIN, as adopted
on March 10, 2018, and advise the Town if it is subject to any
conditions.
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or need any additional
information at this time.
 
Thanks and kind regards,
 
Matt Fricker
Secretary, Baldwin Planning Board
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